The monthly meeting of the Willoughby Society was held Wednesday. January 27 at which
43 members attended. The guest speaker was Mr Jackson, Chairman of
the Northampton Badger Group who gave a most interestingand informative
talk, illustrated with excellent colour slides. His obvious enthusiasm for his
subject was shared by members who readily showed their appreciation. A vote of thanks
was proposed by Mr Brian Sunderland, Chairmanof the Society.

The 25th Anniversary of the Society was recently celebrated at a Christmas party. The
Society, which is open to all Willoughby residents. includes a limited number
of outside members who are closely associated with, Willoughby village affairs
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